
 

 

                                                                                                                    23rd October 2023 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
I wanted to make you aware of a couple of benefits we offer pupils eligible for the Pupil 
Premium. 
 
Free Breakfast Offer 
 
It is nationally recognised that pupils are best prepared to be effective learners when 
they’ve had a healthy and nutritious breakfast. As your child is eligible for Pupil Premium 
and if it would help, we would like to offer your child the opportunity to receive a free daily 
breakfast. 
 
Should you wish for your child to take this offer up, the breakfast club runs daily from 
8.00am with last orders being at 8.15am.  This will enable the children to choose from a 
wide variety of breakfast items to the value of £1 (please see accompanying menu). All your 
child needs to do is turn up to receive this benefit. 
 
Subsidy for Musical Instrument Lessons 
 
Playing a musical instrument can have benefits for a child far wider than simple musical 
skills. Important life skills are developed, and self-confidence and concentration improve. 
So at CMS, we offer a £25 subsidy per term for pupils eligible for pupil premium who wish 
to take instrumental lessons in school. If you are interested in accessing this offer for your 
child, please contact Mr Harvey (aharvey@codsall-middle.staffs.sch.uk) who can tell you 
about what lessons are available. 
 
Thank you for your continued support.  
 
Should you have any further queries please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Regards, 
 
S.Deas 

 
Mrs Deas 
Assistant Headteacher 
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